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building of the council had been $1,835 and the cost of designs for an
examination hall and a new exccutive building was $zoo.

An illuminated address was presented to Dr. C. T. Campbell,
M.C.P.S.0., of London, a former president of the council, and for twenty-
five years one of its members. The address was read by Dr. W, H. Moore-
house, who was president in 19o6-7, when Dr. Campbell retired from the
council to accept the position of post-office inspector of West London
District. Dr. Hardy made the presentation. Dr. Campbell noted that
therc were only two members present who were in the council when he
joined it, namely, Dr. Bray, the register, and Dr. Henderson.

SATURDAY, JULY IITH.

A strong plea was put forth at this morning’s session on behalf of the
principle cf interprovincial reciprocity in medical registration by Dr. W.
Spankie, of Wolfe Island, ex-President, and a motion by him, seconded
by Dr. S. C. Hillier, of Bowmanville, was adopted, referring the matter
to the Special Committee on Education, which has already to consider
the question of reciprocity with Great Britain.

The report of the Committee on Education, presented by Dr. R. J.
Gibson, of Sault Ste. Marie, seconded by Dr. Moorehouse, of London,
recommended a large number of changes in the curriculum, considerably
lessening the number of general text-books and of papers, and mal ing
other alterations.

The following changes were made in the Board of Examiners for the
ensuing year: Dr. R. W. Schnarr, Berlin, medical jurisprudence and
sanitary science, in place of Dr. D. J. Sinclair, Woodstock; Dr. W. L
Bradley, Ottawa, diseases cr children, in place of Dr. J. Newell, Watford;
Dr. W. S. Cody, Hamilton, homoeopathic examiner, in place of Dr. W. A,
McFali, Toronto, and Dr. George F. Clark, Aylmer, assistant homoco-
pathic examiner, in place of Dr. R. W. Schnarr, Berlin.

The Finance Committee, reporting through Dr. E. E. King, Toronto,
showing balance on deposit to the credit of the College of Physicians and
Surgeons of Ontario of $28,359.41 in the Sterling Bank, $10,000 in the
Imperial Bank, and $10,000 in the bank of Montreal.

It was urged by Dr. McArthur, of London, that the funds should not
be invested in any other way than by being deposited in the chartered
banks. This was in reference to a request from the Finance Committee
for instructions, as they felt that the large balance on hand on deposit
drawing simple bank interest should be invested at a more remunera.ive
rate. The general feeling appeared to be in favor of such investment as
the committee suggested.

The sessional allowance of mernbers was fixed at $120, and the ses-
sion was computed as six days. The committee recommended that Mr.



